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October 26, 2017

Present: Chairman Leanne Jasset, Sherri Hannigan, Geraldine (Geri) Pacheco, Russ Poole, Diane Barry Preston, Maureen Teti, Sandra Tocman, HESSCO Representative Anne Heller, COA Director Sheila Pransky

Meeting called to order at 5:00 PM.  

Absent: Marie-Louise Kehoe, Parks and Recreation Representative Charles (Chuck) Dello Iacono

Public Discussion:  Richard Browne complimented Sheila on her work with the seniors, particularly in the area of communication.  He asked to meet with her and offered to perhaps volunteer in some area. 

Leanne and the Board welcomed Russ back to the monthly meetings.  He was missed.

Minutes: Diane made a motion, seconded by Geri, to accept the September minutes. So voted.  Sherri Hannigan and Russ Poole voted present as they did not attend the September meeting.

Director's Report:
September and early October have been exciting and busy.
Trips:  Senator Rush and Representative McMurtry hosted a trip to the State House and there was a trip to the Commonwealth Museum.  
Activities:  The Book Club is off to a great start.  Line dancing has been added to the regular schedule and other fitness classes are growing steadily.
Presentation:  Because we are in the Medicare Open Enrollment period, we had the HESSCO SHINE Director and a SHINE volunteer speak to seniors and answer individual questions.
Staff:  Administrative Assistant Jackie Sullivan has been certified by ServSafe, the food serving program.  We have hired two per diem bus drivers.  The Financial Department, in reviewing practices in place at the COA, now classifies everyone on staff,  including instructors, as employees.   Accordingly, each has had a CORI check, drug testing, and completed HR paperwork.  
Volunteers:  We signed up 20 new volunteers at our September meeting.  They have all had a CORI check.
Senior Center Updates:  The most recent opening date for the new center is February 2018.  While we are disappointed, we are trying to make the best of it.  We will not schedule any  large events at Traditions after December, but will relocate large events to other locations. Given the likelihood  of snow, limited parking, and the size of Traditions, we will probably defer most events at Traditions. 
Friends:  The Blue Bunny/Mocha Java is sponsoring a fundraiser for the Friends on November 20th.  People who shop that day and evening can designate the Friends receive a percentage of the sale.  
Programs:  We will begin charging for our classes and some events in January.  Further details will be available soon.
Sheila presented several possible logos for the new center.  No decision was reached.

HESSCO
HESSCO has a trial program in conjunction with Riverside for people in a study with emotional issues.  Using a computer screen, people in the study are seen by a counselor at the other end of the connection who provides treatment.  A man in the study became very open to working like this and  began to let people come into the house which he did not do before.  Though there is no final decision on its use as yet, it may also be good for grief counseling and other emotional issues. 

New Business:
Veterans Breakfast for those over 60 at the VFW will have speakers and entertainment.  

Old Business:
Though the Board is disappointed the opening of the new center has been delayed, it is going to happen.  We have waited a long time so a little longer gives us time to come up with more ideas and to make more plans!
Livable Dedham Update: Small  focus groups have been meeting and will continue with the UMASS research group.  The two groups to follow are: Improving housing and community supports and volunteering and paid employment.  Based on the input from the various focus groups, UMASS will develop a 3-5 year strategic plan for seniors.
Sherri suggested Summer House in Hyde Park may also be a resource for Livable Dedham.
It was agreed town zoning needs to be addressed as well as Safe Homes
Russ spoke about a proposed House bill that would change the deferred tax amount  and another bill specific to property tax relief for seniors. What happens to these  proposals will  impact senior housing. Russ will investigate these bills  further.

Motion made by Russ, seconded by Sherri, to adjourn. So voted.

Meeting adjourned at 6:00 PM.








